
Climate Change Act  
 
 
“This Council welcomes the environmental commitments in the New Decade New 
Approach Deal. This council is deeply concerned that the Minister for Agriculture, 
Environment and Rural Affairs did not support an Assembly Motion to develop a Climate 
Change Act for Northern Ireland.  
 
This Council notes that Northern Ireland has fallen behind other parts of the UK in 
progressing reduction of emissions. A Climate Change Act can help us realise the 
ambition of the Belfast Agenda to create an environmentally sustainable City. This 
Council calls on the Minister to immediately prioritise the development of a Climate 
Change Act with legally binding and ambitious sectoral emission-reduction targets and a 
just transition to protect jobs through upskilling in less carbon intensive sectors.” 
 
 
 
Proposer: Councillor Anthony Flynn 
 
Seconder: Councillor Aine Groogan  
 
 
 
To be debated 

 
 


